

August 16, 2016



Andrew Ward, President Princeton Construction Group, Inc. 67 Strimples Mill Road Stockton, New Jersey 08559

Dear Andy,

A year has passed since we took occupancy of the new HomeFront Family Campus in Ewing, New Jersey and I want to take a moment to thank you and your team for the effort you made on our behalf.



By engaging you at the very earliest project planning stages, we were able to accurately and economically design, plan and budget so thoroughly that we were able to completely restore and occupy our new facility sixteen months after closing on the property.

From the very beginning you and your team were willing and able to immerse yourself in our vision for this much needed facility. As result, we were able to bring that vision to life by attractively adapting to the challenges of and enhancing the best of what the original building had to offer in order to create a state of the art campus which will provide for the less fortunate in this area for years to come.



Your tireless diligence working with us though the design development and budget process, the project planning and its timely execution, through your thoughtful and respectful efforts on behalf of our devoted donors and our team were essential to the success of this terrific project.

Last, your efforts to prepare a thorough, user friendly manual for our staff and your consistently responsive communication and follow up regarding the function and maintenance of the building since construction came to an end has been above and beyond the call of duty.

These are the Homeless of Mercer County

Coming as it does as we celebrate HomeFront's twenty-fifth anniversary, we could not imagine having had a more professional redeveloper or a better ally to work with in our efforts to break the cycle of poverty in our region.

Sincerely yours,

Connie Mercer,

Founder and Managing Director